
 

 
 

 
 
Curriculum and School Improvement 
 

●​ Student of the Year for 2024-2025 was Kenley Wilson! 
 

●​ We have 8 students attending SVCC and then AHS for 4 classes, 16 co-op & Internship 
students (with 2 on the wait list), 43 attending AHS in the morning then WACC in the 
afternoon, and one attending the morning CEO program and AHS is the afternoon. 
 

●​ We would like to welcome Molly Schuster - Spanish, Kelly Viall - Agriculture, Jacob 
Reynolds - English 2 and 4..  

 
●​ August 5th, Mrs. Crownhart and Mrs Bulfer attended CPI refresher training at Chana 

Education Center. 
 

●​ July 17th, Mrs. Crownhart and Mrs Bulfer attended a Crisis Management Training at 
SVCC. This course walked us through the reunification process and the role of law 
enforcement and medical personal during an armed intruder crisis.  
 

 
School Activities 

 
●​  Fall sports are underway with football, volleyball, golf and cross-country maintaining 

their co-op agreements from last year. Marching band, cheer, flags, and dance have 
been practicing hard as well. 

 
●​ “Meet the Clippers” will take place on August 22nd, starting at 4:30 in the HS gym with a 

volleyball team scrimmage, followed by a recognition of the rest of the fall activities at the 
football field around 6 pm.  

 
Building Activities 
  

●​ Mr. Wagner and the summer custodial crew once again did a fantastic job preparing the 
school for the students' return and did a great job of allowing access to as many areas 
as possible throughout the summer.  



 

 
 

●​ Student Council did a great job hosting the Freshmen/New student orientation on August 
12th. Students went through their schedules, made locker signs, played games, and had 
questions about high school answered.  

 
●​ Education, manufacturing, nursing and agricultural pathways have been approved for 

this school year. We are planning to meet monthly with students in the program to make 
sure they are making adequate progress.  

 
●​ New teachers met with Mrs. Crownhart a couple times over the summer and on August 

7th to get acclimated with the school and how our school year runs.  
 

●​ Teachers Institute was held on August 12th and 13th. Teachers were trained on 
SmartPass, Blocksi, and MethodLearning as well as challenged to use AI to help guide 
activities and self-created quizzes.  
 

●​ We held the 1st day of school activities on August 14th with games, music, challenges, 
and goal setting.  We also completed our bus evacuation drill. Special thanks to the 
Student Council Officers, Elly McLaughlin and Kiera Karlson for leading the day and Ms 
Harvey for helping to organize it. Congratulations to the JUNIORS for winning the 1st 
spirit stick of the year.  

 
●​ Focus for the year is on College & Career Readiness Standard of Attendance. 8 or fewer 

absences in the year is the goal. Monthly prizes for all who meet a goal as well as 
semester and yearly random prizes for those who are excelling with attendance.  

 
●​ Phone boxes have been placed in every classroom to help with distractions during class 

time. No student should have their phones during the 40 minute class periods.  
 


